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January Highlights

E' A ) 76("! — Sunday, January 6™
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The God Squad to “Common Cathedral’
(a thrnl

Sunday, January 6" at 11 a.m.

Men’s Breakfast
Saturday, January 12" at 8:30 a.m.

Renewal of Baptism - Sunday, January 13"
Come to renew your baptism and your commitment to Christ!

Gospel Music Sunday
January 20" at 10 a.m.
Moving spirituals in honor of Martin Luther King, Jr.

= Last Chance to Complete the “Can” Tree!
Donations of canned and boxed food will be accepted —
thru Sunday, January 6" for our Can Tree! —
Please make one final donation to make this the biggest tree ever! Thank you ==




Kni g ht Lines Another way to look at Prayer

Recently the following was posted on Facebook:

—— !

Do you Pray?
I love this interpretation of a Prayer.
What is a prayer? Prayer doesn't only
happen when we kneel or put our hands
together and focus and expect things from
God. Thinking positive and wishing good for
others is a prayer. When you hug a friend.
That's a prayer. When you cook something to
nourish family and friends. That's a prayer.
When we send off our near and dear ones
and say, 'drive safely' or 'be safe'. That's a
prayer. When you are helping someone in
need by giving your time and energy. You
are praying. When you forgive someone,
that is prayer. Prayer is a vibration. A
feeling. A thought. Prayer is the voice of
love, friendship, genuine relationships.
Prayer is an expression of your silent

being. Keep praying always...
| TheMindsJournal

I love this quote because that’s exactly how I feel, especially when prayer requests are made
during worship. The requests themselves are prayers. That’s why there’s such a reverence in the room
and in our hearts during this time. Every thought and expression of kindness and care is a prayer.

Think about it!
Praying with You,
Pastor Rich



CROSS INSTALLATION IS COMPLETE!

Have you seen it? A long-time dream was realized on December 20 when
the new cross was installed on the North Road-facing side of the church. In
addition to the new sign over the rear entrance that clearly identifies the name
of our church, the new cross is a sign to everyone that we are a Christian
church. It looks wonderful on the top third of the elevator tower, and the cross
will be back-lit in the evenings, further enhancing its appearance and
visibility. It was Bob Moore in particular who envisioned a cross in this
location, and we will think of Bob whenever we look up and see the “Old
Rugged Cross.” A special ceremony to dedicate the cross in Bob Moore’s
memory will be held on Palm Sunday, April 14, 2019.

Grateful thanks to each person who gave a memorial gift in memory of
Bob upon his passing in July 2017. Special appreciation to Doris and Bob’s
family for ensuring that the cross project was fully funded, and to Doris for
her passionate commitment to see Bob’s vision realized. The members of
the Cross Committee are honored to have helped to make this project a
success. We each had a different skill set, and together all aspects of the
project came together. The cross will be a part of CCC for all the years to
come, and we will all enjoy its symbolism and beauty. Thank you, dear Bob!

Cross Committee: Don Brigham, John Carson, Bill Clarke, Lynn
Horton, Pastor Rich Knight, Peter Morin, and Dick Papenfuss
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CCC VOTES TO BECOME AN OPEN AND AFFIRMING CONGREGATION

On December 9, 2018, a Special Meeting of CCC was held following the worship service. The congregation
voted overwhelmingly in favor of becoming an Open and Affirming church within the United Church of Christ. |
am honored to tell you that we received official recognition from the UCC Open and Affirming Coalition on
December 13, and are now formally designated as an ONA congregation. We are the 182" ONA church in
Massachusetts! See the complete list on the MACUCC web site, here: https://www.macucc.org/onachurches.
Below is the letter of confirmation, as well as greetings from our UCC friends in faith. We are fortunate to belong
to a Christian denomination that promotes both unity and autonomy.

The joy we share in taking this step forward began many years ago. We are blessed to have had the desire
of many CCC parishioners fulfilled in becoming an ONA congregation. Special thanks and appreciation to Pastor
John Zachry, Marcia Cassidy, and Monique Billingsley for their efforts and faithfulness from the beginning. Thank
you to the Deacons who reinitiated the ONA process in 2017, and to the members of the ONA Task Force who
worked with such love and commitment to see the process through. Grateful thanks to Pastor Rich, who has
been a sensitive and prayerful minister to everyone in our CCC church family throughout this ONA process.
Finally, thank you to each member and friend of CCC who shared a personal story, opened their mind to a new
understanding of others, and who affirmed our covenant to intentionally and joyfully share the warm and friendly
welcome that has always been the reason so many of us call Central Congregational Church our faith and
fellowship home.

Serving God with you, and sharing His blessings,
Lynn Horton


https://www.macucc.org/onachurches

OPEN AND AFFIRMING

COALITION

UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST
Dear Friends,
Celebrate with the Open and Affirming Coalition of the United Church of Christ as we welcome our newest
Open and Affirming (ONA) congregation: Central Congregational Church in Chelmsford. The ONA church
number indicates the position of this church in the chronology of all ONA churches listed since 1985.

TODAY'S DATE: December 13, 2018

ONA# 1569

General Minister and President of the United Church of Christ John C. Dorhauer Dorhauerj@ucc.org
Spread the good news!

Thanks and blessings,

Rodney Mundy Haase, ONA Registrar
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Gratitude and congratulations to the beautiful, brave, and faithful people of Chelmsford.
“Because | believe that Living the Love and Justice of Jesus will transform our
people, our parishes and our planet.”

Rev Don Remick, Transitional Interim Conference Minister and Church Development, MACUCC

Excellent news! Blessings and gratitude to the Central Congregational Church congregation for your faithful
discernment!

Shalom, Ellie
Rev. Ellie Richardson, Associate Conference Minister for Lay & Clergy Leadership Development, MACUCC
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Dear Friends at Central Congregational Church in Chelmsford,

Congratulations on your faithful work and your official status. You are ONA church #182 in the MA
Conference! Thanks and blessings to all of you for this wonderful commitment. May you live this promise out
loud and with joy.

Kathie Carpenter, ONA Consultant, Open and Affirming Coalition of the United Church of Christ Chair,
Massachusetts Conference ONA Ministry Team

* * *k*k *k*% *k*% *k*% * * *

Central Congregational Church of Chelmsford, thankfulness for your witness fills my heart. What a step,
opening the doors wider to God's extravagant welcome. You are a blessing!
Blessings,
Ivy D Tillman,
Consultant, Open and Affirming Coalition of the United Church of Christ and Western Area, MACUCC
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Deep gratitude and blessings for your witness in such a time as this!!!
Peace, Kelly
~Living the Love and Justice of Jesus~
Rev. Kelly A. Gallagher, Associate Conference Minister MACUCC
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What’s Happening at CCC!

GOD SQUAD TO “COMMON CATHEDRAL” — SUNDAY, JANUARY 6™, AT 11:00 A.M.

The God Squad will be worshipping with the homeless on Boston Common as well as serving a meal to all
gathered. We'll leave right after worship.

On Saturday, January 5", we’ll meet at the home of Josh Timmins (28 Lovett Lane, North Chelmsford) at
5:00 p.m. to make the sandwiches that we'll serve. Please sign up for this event by Friday, January 4 with Pastor
Rich. (Pastor-Rich@cccchelmsford.orq)

BENEVOLENT BEADERS

The Beaders had a meeting in December and it was a meeting full of fellowship and joy. We decided we
were able to donate some of our profits to our favorite cause — "My Father's House" (Life Saver Ministries) in
North Chelmsford. We sent them a check for $1,000 and we know they will be very appreciative of the help.
They do wonderful work there and have a fine program for young women and we feel it is a very worthy cause.

Our next meeting will be on Wednesday January 9" from 1-3 p.m. in room 308 at CCC. We invite anyone
who would like to join us for fellowship and if you have any questions about the Beaders please contact Nancy
Clark at 978-256-5763 or "Dee" Freeman at 978-256-2944.

The Beaders thank our loyal CCC supporters for their past help towards our charitable causes. Happy and
Healthy New Year to all.

MEN’S BREAKFAST

Our next Men’s Breakfast will be Saturday, January 12", at 8:30 a.m. in Fellowship Hall. Come for a
delicious meal and great conversation. Please sign up with the church office by Friday, January 11" at noon to
reserve your spot.

RENEWAL OF BAPTISM — SUNDAY, JANUARY 13™

Two years ago we held a “Renewal of Baptism” ceremony at the end of worship on what is known as “The
Baptism of Christ Sunday,” always the second Sunday in January. We will be doing it again this year on January
13" It's a great way to renew your commitment to God. Water is used, but it's not a second baptism. The renewal
ceremony is optional. Folks who wish to renew their baptisms will simply come forward to the front of the church
for a blessing with water from the pastor.

CONFIRMATION CLASS

Regular classes will be held on Sunday, January 13 and 27 following worship. Confirmands are also asked
to participate in “Common Cathedral” — January 5" sandwich-making and January 6™ trip to Boston Common.

KiSeLo — Klndness, SErvice, LOve

We invite all women of the church to join us on Wednesday, January 23, for our monthly KiSelLo
meeting. Our meeting will begin at 1 p.m. with dessert served by our hostesses — Betty Borden, Helen Glinos,
and Jane McKenzie.

Our program will be painting rocks for the Kindness Rock Project. Through this project, people all over the
world paint and hide rocks for others to find. The project is based on the truth that one message at the right
moment can change someone's day or their outlook. The messages on these thoughtful pebbles take many
forms: gratitude, affirmations, encouragement, and offers of hope — all signposts along the way for someone to
find at exactly the right time. Come with words of encouragement and hope to put on a special rock. Let's spread
kindness all around Chelmsford.

Our Open Pantry suggestion for January is soup. In this cold time of year, let's warm the tummies and hearts
of those in need. If you have any questions, please contact Karen Papenfuss (978-256-6801). Hope to see YOU
on January 23!
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KiSeLo Christmas Luncheon

WINTER BOOK CLUB - Anne Lamott’s “Almost Everything”

This winter, Pastor Rich will be leading a book club on Anne Lamott’s latest book, Almost
Everything: Notes on Hope. Do we live in an age of hope or despair? Or a little of both most
days? Lamott does not look at life through rose-colored glasses, but she finds hope in her faith
and in her life. She’s a unique Christian writer with her own style of story-telling, humor,
earthiness and spirituality. We’ll meet three Tuesdays at 1:00 p.m. in the Church Parlor (unless
it's being painted) to discuss the book, starting Tuesday, January 29"". If you'd like the church
to order you a copy, please let Linn Flint know by January 13. The cost will be $10.00. Please
let Pastor Rich know if you'll be coming to the gatherings.

“Almost everything will work again if you unplug it for a few minutes... including you.” e
Ann Lamott

EVENING OF LOVE SONGS

We will once again be holding our “Evening of Love Songs” on Saturday, February 9", at 7:00 p.m. We’'ll
be holding a Sound Check/Rehearsal Session Sunday, February 2", from 2:00 — 3:30 p.m. We're asking
everyone who'’s planning to perform to come to this rehearsal. Contact Pastor Rich to sign up.

CALLING ALL SCOUTS!

Sunday, February 10" is Scout Sunday and we need your help. Any Boy Scout, Cub Scout, or Girl Scout
who is interested in being part of the church service, should contact Gwen Bottomley at
gwen.bottomley@gmail.com. Positions available include: ushers, readers, front and back door greeters, and
offering ushers.

LUNCH WITH THE PASTOR
Bring your own lunch and join Pastor Rich and a group of friends every Tuesday at noon in room 202.
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Ministries in Our Church

JOIN THE ONA MINISTRY TEAM!

The CCC ONA Task Force has completed their work in guiding the church through the Open and Affirming
process. Now that the congregation has held a successful vote, and affirmed our desire to extend an open
welcome to all, we begin the next chapter of our journey — living out our promise. A new ONA Ministry Team will
lead the way, and you are invited to become part of this group. The first meeting of the ONA Ministry Team
will be held on Monday, January 7", at 7:30 p.m. in Room 202. All Are Welcome! Please contact Lynn Horton
or Pastor Rich if you have questions, or to express your interest. Thank you!

BEDTIME PRAYERS “Now I lay me down to sleep . . .”

Last Fall we put together a collection of mealtime graces, mostly from prayers submitted by our parishioners.
We gave this pamphlet to our church families, as well as displayed them around the church for those who utilize
our facilities. Surprisingly, several dozen pamphlets have been taken to be used around the dinner table. So let’s
put together a collection of Bedtime Prayers! Please send your prayers to Linn Flint or hand it to Pastor Rich on
a Sunday morning. Thanks!

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY

Please join us on Tuesday, January 8", at 7 p.m. at the Carson home for an evening of fellowship as we
create shawls that will bring joy to those in need of love and care. We meet on the second Tuesday of each
month. Linda Carson

PRAYER MINISTRY

TODAY - Mend a quarrel, search out a forgotten friend, dismiss suspicion and replace it with trust. Write a
love letter, share some treasure, give a soft answer, encourage youth. Manifest your loyalty in a word
or a deed.

TODAY - Keep a promise, find the time, forego a grudge, forgive an enemy. Listen, apologize if you were wrong,
try to understand. Flout envy, examine your demands on others. Think first of someone else,
appreciate, be kind, be gentle, laugh a little more.

TODAY - Deserve confidence, take up arms against malice, decry complacency, express your gratitude.
Worship your God, gladden the heart of a child, take pleasure in the beauty and wonder of the
earth. Speak it again, speak it still again, speak it still once again. Anonymous

The CCC Prayer Ministry does not want to miss an opportunity to pray for those who ask. If you wish to be
a part of the Prayer Ministry or have prayer requests for yourself or others, please contact:

Ginnie Hall, vrh9159@comcast.net
Wendy Perry, wperry39@comecast.net
Daphne Freeman uklady446@yahoo.com

BE A LITURGIST?? SURE, YOU CAN DO IT!

A Liturgist is someone who helps lead the beginning of the church service on Sunday morning. This involves
reading the Call to Worship and Prayers of Confession, which have been written and provided by the Pastor,
announcing the hymns, and perhaps other parts of the service. This is not lengthy or difficult to read or do. Please
consider being a Liturgist on some Sunday morning. There is a signup sheet on the Sanctuary bulletin board in
Fellowship Hall or simply contact Ginnie Hall. This is a great way to serve your church. Thank you in advance
for volunteering.
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Our Church Committees in Action!

ST. PAUL'S SOUP KITCHEN

Monday, December 31°, is the next St. Paul's Soup Kitchen. Drop off Shepherd’s Pies and Brownies to the
church kitchen on Sunday, December 30™.

HOUSE COMMITTEE

The relamping of the church is completed and the boiler seems to be working as expected. And the members
of the House Committee remain ready to address any functional issues that may arise. We are the "behind the
scene” folks who make sure the lights work, the toilets flush, and the church is locked up and safe when
empty. We shovel out the entrances (hopefully before anyone needs to enter), set up chairs and tables for
meetings, and take them back down again. It sounds like a lot of work, but it isn't. We've divided the labor and
get things done in no time.

Being a member of the House Committee is not a big investment of time, and we'd love a chance to prove it
to you. Unlike other committees, we have no established chairperson. We have what we call the "clerk of the
month," to make sure of an even distribution of labor. Please contact our clerk of the month to talk to any of us,
or shadow the clerk for one day. And of course, please call the clerk if there is a situation that requires our
attention. The clerk of the month for January is Pete Rogers at 978-256-4354. His back-up is Bill Clarke at 978-
256-8570.

Our choir was part of this performance on December 3™ at Carnegie Hall!

MUSIC COMMITTEE

A huge thank you to Francisco and the "Friends of Francisco Orchestra" that presented yet another wonderful
Christmas concert! The music was spectacular, and the soloists performed this challenging repertoire beautifully!
Thank you to all of the sponsors who helped support this large undertaking. We could not have done it without
you! We also had tremendous help from drivers (Mike Salinas and Cynthia Bruetsch) and ushers (John and
Linda Carson, Elmer Lyons, Mike Salinas, Peter and Lisa Rudewicz, Helen Glinos, Sophia Bruetsch, Judy



Buswick). It was quite a task to hold back the eager concert attendees! We also had a lot of kitchen help from
Karen Papenfuss, Val King, Deb Lyons, John and Johanna Wray, and Jane McKenzie.

Special thanks to Margie Dissinger who stepped in to organize rides and ushers and fill in many details which
are always critical! We are so grateful for your help! Mark Timmins is always on the scene to take photos and
share them for all to remember this wonderful event. Many thanks Mark! For the first time, we had the concert
projected on a screen in Fellowship Hall! This was a terrific addition! Many thanks to Patrick Shields for making
this happen!

Thank you to the House Committee and their elves who removed pews (and put them back) and moved the
organ! What a weighty project!!

This has become quite an undertaking, and we could not do it without the many folks who donated lovely
baked items and prepared food for the reception. Therese Burdo made the tables look so festive with beautiful
linens and natural branches. Many hands made light work this year! It is always a group effort to host this event,
and | thank all of you for your support! Please forgive me if | have missed anyone! Christine McNamara

“Ode to Joy” Concert at Central Congregational Church on Sunday, December 9

Go to YouTube to see arecording of our Christmas Concert: 2018 Christmas Concert




Christmas Tree Unloading Team — Early Sunday, November 18" Thank you!!

A VERY SUCCESSFUL CHRISTMAS TREE FUNDRAISER

Thank You One and All!

The Christmas tree and wreath sales this year was a major success. We sold more trees than ever (352)
and had a record profit (about $8500). It was our most successful year in our 34 years of doing this.

It would not have been possible without a lot of help from many volunteers from many sources. We welcomed
a number of people who had never helped before. We had volunteer scouts and parents from BSA Troop 75 that
showed up to help when the trees arrived a day late. We received some extra trees from the group selling trees
to benefit the Travis Roy Foundation after they closed their lot. Then there were the group of people who faithfully
help out every year and are the back bone of our fundraiser.

I will attempt to list all of those who helped knowing | am going to miss someone especially among those
who helped unload the trees. If you are one that | missed please accept my apology. Dick Papenfuss

Cindy Acheson
Ed Acheson

Curt Bates
Monique Billingsley
Don Brigham
Gwen Bottomley
Nick Bottomley
Scott Bottomley
John Carson

Joe Chapman

Jim Clark

Rod Cleaves

Don Delikat
Jenn Delikat

Glenn Dissinger
Margie Dissinger
Scott Dorman
Will Dorman
Elizabeth Hartigan
Emma Hartigan
Kelsey Hartigan
Steve Hartigan
Trey Hartigan
Fred Hanson
Hayley Horton
Lynn Horton
Sherm Horton
Chuck Houde

BSA Troop 74 Scouts, Leaders and Parents

Sue Houde

Jay Hungate
Rich Knight
Alicia Lefebvre
John Lefebvre
Catherine Loew
Harry Luro

Deb Lyons

Elmer Lyons
Emily Lyons
Hunter Lyons
Bonnie McGrath
Gerry McGrath
Christine McNamara

Peter Morin
Tim O'Brien
Ray Peterson
Alek Rudewicz
Pete Rudewicz
Kristoff Strobel
Mark Timmins
Brenden Viarella
Janine Viarella
Jim Viarella
John Wellman
Peter White
John Zachry
Shirley Zachry

BSA Troop 75 Scouts and Parents

Thank you to Dick Papenfuss for guiding us
through a successful Christmas Tree Sale.




SAM’s JANUARY FOCUS WILL BE TO SUPPORT ALTERNATIVE HOUSE!

Alternative House offers women and their children an opportunity to start again, with immediate
assistance with personal needs, counseling, legal advocacy and more — a new beginning, free from abuse:
physical, emotional, verbal, financial. “No one deserves abuse and it is not your fault.” They provide emergency

(up to 90 days) confidential shelter for battered women and their children who are fleeing an
abusive situation. Support groups are available for women who have experienced or are
experiencing domestic or dating violence.

m ﬁ The mission of the Alternative House is “to facilitate the creation of a society in which
violence against women will no longer exist. As a means to this end, we offer shelter, support,
options, counseling, and advocacy for all battered women (and their children) who seek our

ﬁ ﬁ @ help. We are committed to the empowerment of women toward self-sufficiency.” The
Alternative House provides community education to reform societal attitudes that allow
violence against women.

Many of the women arrive at Alternative House with just whatever they can bring with them in an emergency.
Alternative House provides them with a laundry basket of essentials and a safe place to live until the situation
gets under control. The needs for Alternative House will never be out-of-date, unfortunately.

URGENT NEED! There is a very short supply of Baby Diapers —size 5 and 6
Household Needs List Gift Cards

v" Twin Sheet Sets
v" Twin Blankets v Wal-Mart
v' Pillows v" Dunkin Donuts
v' Laundry Baskets v" McDonalds
v Cleaning Supplies v' CVS/Rite Aid
v Laundry Detergent v" Market Basket
v" Showcase Cinemas
Personal Care ltems

v" Shampoo, Conditioner, Body Wash, School Items

Towels (bath, hand) v' Backpacks

v" School Supplies

SAM’s collection basket will be in the narthex for the month of January. If you would prefer to make a cash
donation, there are envelopes in the pews for that purpose. Thank you for any and all the help you can give.
Ellen Kunkel (978-256-2793) may be contacted for information or for questions.
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IS ANYONE INTERESTED IN VOLUNTEERING AS AN ENGLISH TUTOR?

I am working with a family from the Dominican Republic, a single mother with 3 sons. Aida would like to study
English at home with a tutor and | don't have enough time to do that. She works 5 days a week from 9-5 so the
best time for her would be evenings and weekends. She is a beginner and lives just off Billerica Road in the
center of town.

Anyone interested could email me (catherineloew@hotmail.com) or text (978-808-2970), and | will take it
from there. Thank you, Catherine Loew

MILESTONES

Our sympathies are with Ed Acheson and his family. Ed’s father, Robert Acheson, passed away on
December 20" at the age of 84. A memorial service will be held on Saturday, January 12'" at 11 a.m. at Central
Congregational Church. Please keep the Acheson family in your prayers at this time.
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Advent Festival — Sunday, December 2"

MANY THANKS!

We could do an entire newsletter just thanking people for all that was done in December. We’ll do our best
here. Many thanks to . . .

>
>
>

Jen Stuart and all who helped with the Advent Festival!
The Sanctuary Committee who decorated our sanctuary so beautifully for Christmas!

The ONA Task Force for leading us through this journey and all those who participated in the process,
including the vote on December 9.

Francisco, our Choir, our Music Committee, and all who helped produce a truly spectacular Christmas
Concert! Bravo!

Our Social Action and Missions Committee (SAM) for coordinating the Secret Santa program and all of
Santa’s little helpers who donated gifts.

Dick Papenfuss for his incredible, sacrificial work on the Christmas Tree Sale. Thanks also to everyone
who help unload and sell trees!

Kelly Hargett, Steve Hartigan, and Will Hargett and all who made the Children’s Christmas Pageant so
special, especially our great CCC children and youth!

Our Church Staff who work extra hard during the holidays!
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Angels and Lambs at the Christmas Pageant — Sunday, December 16%



STEEPLE LIGHTING

special occasion. It costs only $5 for a week. There are many weeks available, so please sign-up on
the Sanctuary Committee bulletin board in Fellowship Hall or call the church office.

Lighting the steeple is a wonderful way to honor the memory of a loved one or to celebrate a

We light Our Steeple for the week of:

December 30" for Sue Sarafinas in loving memory of her grandson, Alex, who had a January 1%
birthday.

January 13" for Curtis Bates in loving memory of his mother, Barbara E. Bates.
January 27" for Donna and Curt Bates in loving memory of their dear friend, Robin Mullin.

TAKE NOTE

v
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The bulletin is printed first thing on Friday morning, so all announcements must be received in the office by
Thursday morning.

The February Beacon deadline is Tuesday, January 22" with a mailing/emailing date of January 30".
The Church Office will also be closed on Monday, December 315" and Tuesday, January 15!

The Church Office will be closed on Monday, January 21%, in honor of Martin Luther King, Jr., Day.
Remember to use the PO Box 339 when mailing things to the Church.

Do You Need a Ride to Church? Transportation to Sunday services and other church events is available.
Please call the CCC Transportation Hotline at 978-905-8220. A church deacon will contact you and make
the arrangements to drive you to the church.

CENTRAL CO-OPERATIVE NURSERY SCHOOL

held during Chelmsford Winterfest on Saturday, February 2"

ages 2.9-5 years old. The Co-Op offers a play-based educational curriculum with
a variety of schedules including half day and full day options. The Co-Op also
has a toddler prep program that offers sessions throughout the year for 2-year-

Save the Date for the Central Co-Op's 3™ Annual Winter Carnival that will be

Central Co-Operative Nursery School is a nonprofit preschool for children s
5| NURSERY |
o $eH00L
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old toddlers and a parent.

We invite you to visit our website www.centralcoop.org to learn more about the benefits of a cooperative

preschool education and to learn more about the school.

Call 978-256-3033 or email director@centralcoop.org to schedule a tour. Registration begins February 1,

2019 for the 2019-2020 school year.


http://www.centralcoop.org/
mailto:director@centralcoop.org
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Join Us

on Sunday, January 20%

at 10 a.m.

CENTRAL CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH
United Church of Christ
One Worthen Street

Chelmsford, MA 01824-0339

Central Congregational Church in Chelmsford

United Church of Christ
An Open & Affirming Congregation

“A Community of Faith, Hope, and Love, Growing through Worship and Service”
The avowed purpose of this church shall be to worship God, to preach the gospel of Jesus Christ, and to celebrate the
Sacraments; to realize Christian fellowship and unity within this church and the Church Universal; to render loving service
toward mankind; and to strive for righteousness, justice, and peace.

We invite you to join us in worship on Sundays at 10:00 a.m.

Pastor

Director of Music

Office Administrator
Custodian

Sunday School Coordinator
Nursery Supervisors

978-256-5931
978-684-2031 (cell)

617-669-6492

Rev. Dr. Richard B. Knight

Francisco Fernandez

Linn Flint 978-256-5931
Juarez Gomes

Jen Stuart 978-250-8538
Emily Yurkus 978-944-2551
Sue Mirisola 978-420-7865

pastor-rich@cccchelmsford.org

pacolencia@hotmail.com
office.admin@cccchelmsford.org

jennifer.stuart@cccchelmsford.org

emilyyurkus@gmail.com
mirisola@comcast.net

Church Location:
Church Mailing Address:
Church Phone:

Church Fax:

One Worthen Street, Chelmsford, MA

PO Box 339, Chelmsford, MA 01824-0339

978-256-5931 Church e-mail:

978-250-3565 Church Web site:
Conference Web site:

office.admin@cccchelmsford.org
www.cccchelmsford.org
Www.macucc.org

The Beacon, the CCC Newsletter, is prepared by and for the membership of Central Congregational Church, United Church of
Christ, in Chelmsford, Massachusetts. It is published monthly except for August and is distributed to members and friends of
Central Congregational Church. This issue was emailed/mailed December 28, 2018.
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